Dear Praying Friends,

We have so many blessings for which to thank the Lord! He has always proven His Word to be "true and righteous altogether (Psalm 19:9b)."

We were privileged to have the opportunity to teach at Calvary Baptist Bible College and Christian School this past academic year, and ended the semester with college graduation and then two weeks of summer school.

As I mentioned in my last update, we went to Puerto Rico this school year to fill in for a teacher in the college who became ill suddenly, and we offered to come for the year to teach his courses.

The second semester classes that I taught were: O.T. Hebrew, General Epistles, Bible Doctrines, and ESL for three hours on Tuesdays and Thursdays, and one hour on Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays; and the book of Acts for two weeks of summer school, four hours a day.

Opal taught two semesters of High School Art, helped in the library, and for a time filled in for an assistant to the principal who went out on maternity leave.

I also had opportunity to take the adult Sunday school class for Pastor White when he had duty with the Guard once a month, substituted for Dr. Dudley's Sunday School class several times, and spoke in the college chapel twice.

We had a busy year, and a blessed one.

There were some trials, as this is part of the Christian life, but He faithfully brought us through with victory.

Two of Opal's brothers went home to Glory in March and April. It was during this time we were robbed while we were teaching one Tuesday morning. In April we went back to Michigan for nine days of spring break, and hosted a memorial service at our home in Michigan to comfort the family. As far as the robbery, the Lord provided all of our needs, and our losses were recompensed by His great blessings!

God is so gracious to put us in the way, allowing us to serve Him! "I being in the way, the Lord led me (Gen. 24:27b)."

Praising Him

Georg and Opal Zimmer

Thank you for your Continued Pragere and Suffert.